LITERACY

In Literacy, we will be focusing on our History unit of the Tudors. We will use our previous learning to write a biography of King Henry VIII.

We will then move on to using a text called, *The Queen's Token* by Pamela Oldfield, to write diary entries. We will be taking on the role of the main character, Hall, to write from his perspective of meeting King Henry VIII himself.

During reading, we will be exploring the text, *Tudor Spy Boy* by Philip Ardagh. We will be focusing heavily on comprehension this half term. We will be using all of our previously taught skills to answer questions such as...

- Give the meaning of the word..... in this sentence.
- What's the main point in this paragraph?
- What does this... word/phrase/sentence... imply about... (character/setting/mood)?
- Which stories have openings like this? Do you think this story will develop in the same way?
- Explain why a character did something.

Science + ICT

During our Science sessions, we will be focusing on state of matter. We will begin by grouping and sorting materials into whether they are a solid, liquid or a gas. We will then observe that some materials change state when heated or cooled. Finally, we will be learning about the water cycle and specifically looking at the state of evaporation and condensation.

Within ICT, we will be focusing on programming. We will be identifying bugs in programmes written by others and use algorithms to sequence more complex programmes in order.

PE This half term we will be focusing on swimming. Swimming will take place every Thursday morning.

Year 4 Autumn 2

BEING A CONSUMER

Theme

Our global citizenship curriculum focus for this half term is, 'Being a Consumer'. We will be exploring the question, 'What does it mean to be a consumer and how can we be a responsible consumer?' We will be looking in-depth at the role of the United Nations and the promises made through the '17 Sustainable Goals.'

We will begin by exploring huge corporate businesses such as Amazon and the way they have transformed our lives. We will explore the positives as well as the negatives of Amazon and the impact it has had on our local community. We will be using our P4C sessions to explore questions such as, 'Who is really benefitting when you buy from Amazon?' We aim for our pupils to develop their own opinions on such questions and be able to debate in a mature and articulate manner.

We will also be exploring the changes to our local area and how we can become more responsible consumers, to benefit not only ourselves but our community, environment and planet.

MATHS

During this half term, we will be focusing on addition and subtraction, including money. We will be using our prior knowledge of the column method and regrouping but with four-digit numbers. We will be solving problems, using bar models and will be continuing to developing our reasoning, by using our stem sentence starters.

We will then move on to exploring the 3, 6 and 9 timetables and looking for patterns within these. We will also be learning our 7 times tables and solving problems using our multiplication knowledge.

Times tables are a crucial part of the Year 4 curriculum. By the end of Year 4, children should be able to recall all multiplication and division facts up to 12×12 . Remember to log in to TTRS at home to practise as much as possible. If you require a log in, please ask Mrs Bailey on the door and these will be sent out the same day.

GENERAL INFORMATION

- Just a reminder that children can now return and change their reading books more regularly. These must still be returned in the clear zip wallet.
- Please continue to practise spellings with your child/ren.
 Children will bring home their new spellings on a
 Monday and will need to return their yellow book to school on a Friday ready for the dictation.
- Please ensure your child brings a filled water bottle to school. Please also note that bottles should only be filled with plain water. Juice or flavoured water should not be brought to school.
- PE kits should be brought into school on a Monday and left until the end of the week. Children must also bring plasters to cover any stud earrings if they cannot be removed.
- Please ensure that children only wear one pair of studded earrings. No hoop or dangly earrings should be worn in school.
- Swimming sessions will be taking place on Thursday mornings. Children will need to bring their swimming kit, plus a towel on these days.